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 District Governor 105N 
 

Dear Fellow Lions, Lionesses and partners 
 

I hope that you are all keeping safe in these difficult Covid 19 times and that 
you are continuing to meet either on line, keeping in touch and making decisions by 
email or failing that keeping in touch with one another by old fashioned telephoning one 
another. 
 

I am very pleased to report that some 37 members joined our Club Officer 
Training session at the beginning of July and during that session we had some very active participation. By the 
time you receive this email the session for Club Trustees will have taken place and again we have 
had a very good response from members wanting to take part. Although we have been pushed into 
it by the Covid 19 Pandemic, on line training via Zoom certainly seems to be the way forward we 
would never have had such good numbers attending for Face to Face Training sessions. I also ask 
newly appointed Club Officers and some not newly appointed Club officers to look at the MyLCI 
web page and register, there are some very good information and e learning packages.  If you feel 
there is a need for further sessions, please let myself or Michelle Nicholson our Training Leader 
and we will see what we can do. 
 

Please can I ask all Clubs within our District to provide support to the Lions Club International 
Foundation (LCIF) the International part of our organisation? In the last 12 months 56 Clubs in our 
District donated or put another way 68% of the clubs within our District donated, let us aim in this 
next 12 months to have all 79 of our clubs donating. If you would like to know more on how your 
club can help or how your donations are spent please either go on line and google LCIF or contact 
our LCIF Officer Lion Roy Chambers roychambers259@gmail.com who I know will be only too 
pleased to help 
. 

I would like to encourage all clubs within our District to become more active on Facebook, if you 
donôt have a club Facebook page ask someone to help you set one up and if your club and you 
both have Facebook pages, please go onto your Clubôs Facebook and go down asking your friends 
to like you club, my own Club of Filey currently has over 2,200 followers, not bad for a Club that 
only serves a community of some 12,000 residents!  It is certainly the way forward in this part of the 
21st Century for our clubs to get good and free publicity and in turn support. 
   

Thank you to the clubs who are continuing to serve their communities during these difficult and worrying times of 
the Covid19 Pandemic it really is very much appreciated by those who benefit from your service but 
also by your District and Lions Club International. Please do see that this service is recorded by 
your Service Officer on MyLCI Remember òWe Serve because We Careó  
 

Lion David Wilson  
District Governor 105N 

District Governorõs Diary for August 2020 

02 Aug 2020 ZC on-line training & meeting with DG 20 Aug 2020 Filey Lions on-line meeting 

09 Aug 2020 District N on-line Cabinet Meeting 24 Aug 2020 DG Team on-line meeting 

16 Aug 2020 Council of Governorôs on-line meeting   

mailto:259@gmail.com


        Vice District Governor 105N  
 

Fellow Lions, Lionesses, Leos and Partners 
 

I hope that you are keeping safe and well. 
 

This is all very different to when I was VDG in 2014. Then I was running around visiting Clubs, 
attending meetings, performing activities and so on. Now with the lock down I am sitting at my 
computer still running around. Not in the physical sense but in the busy sense. I am 
still attending meetings but they are on-line meetings. 
 

Yes I know it is not the same as face to face meetings but it goes to show that the District is able to be 
run from a single location. To be a DG all you need to do is have the capability of organising. In the olden days 
technology isnôt as it is now. We were lucky to have two bean cans and a piece of string!  
 

It is a pleasant part of the job meeting with fellow Lions, sharing quality time and maybe even a beer or two of which 
we all miss. In reality the job of the DG and the Vice Governors is to run the District and it has been made a lot easier 
with Zoom, Teams or whatever your chat choice happens to be. This. of course, means that anybody will have the 
capability of being able to be a successful District Leader. 
 

The days of the DG having to travel to every meeting will become a part of yester history. The DG team will plan their 
visits (when COVID is gone) so that the Club visits are shared. Even with a big District like ours visits will be few and 
occasionally one or two long trips depending on where the person lives. 
 

To that end I am working on a presentation which explains how someone could be a DG in todayôs world. We need, 
fellow Lions, new blood to help inspire the Clubs to perform greater deeds which in turn performs even more service 
to those who need it. 
 

In the mean time we need to think about succession planning. If you are asking why have we Past District Governors 
as our Governor and Vice Governors the answer is because no one else is putting themselves forward.  
 

Why not ask the DG team what it involves? You will be surprised as to what is required and youôll probably meet Lions 
from all around the world, learn how Lionism works in a foreign country and even make lifelong friends with them. I 
know I have done with Lion Peggy Allen from Michigan who was DG in 2015 with me. Elizabeth & I have visited her at 
her home and have been introduced to even more fantastic Lions. 
  

Being a DG is a great job and I would recommend anyone in finding out more about it. 
 

PDG Lion Nigel Ware 
1st Vice District Governor. 

Hunger Relief Challenge to All Lions and Lions Clubs in District 105N  
 

Can I, on behalf of our District, with the permission of our District Governor Lion David, set you all a Challenge to 
make up and deliver at least one family food hamper per Lion in our District. If every Lion makes sure there is at 
least one per member then we will have delivered at least 1,300 hampers throughout our District alone. We all know 
our own community and will also know of families in need.  If you are in any doubt, then your Local Authorities or 
Stronger Community Officers will be only too willing to help you place a food hamper in a worthy family in need. 
 

I know various Lions and Lions Clubs are already involved in the various needs in their communities. It will great if we 
can match the great project for the Lions Centenary which Lions Bryan and Margaret masterminded of the spanning 
of the 2,200 metres of the Humber Bridge with tins of food etc for the various food banks and others that benefitted.  It 
would have been good to do such a project again, but due to the COVID19 restrictions it not possible at this present 
time. 
 

It would be nice for our District Governor to know what your Club is doing.  Also perhaps when giving out 
your hampers you can take photos for the media and all others to see what we as Lions do best. That is 
serving our communities in their hours of need. 
 

Take care and stay safe, 
 

Lion Barry Goforth 
District 105N Hunger Relief Officer 
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Continued overleaf 

Congratulations   
 

I would like to thank and congratulate two members from 
our District who have completed 50 years of very loyal 
and dedicated service to their respective Lions Clubs and 
Lions Club International, they are; 
 

Lion Robin Wray from the Ryedale Lions Club 
 

Lion Edward Williamson from the Filey Lions Club 
 

Both joined on the 1st July 1970. 
 

Ryedale Lions Club now has 5 members each with over 
50 yearsô service. 
 

I would also like to congratulate the members of Ripon 
Lions Club for 50 years of loyal and dedicated service; 
they were chartered on the 30th July 1970. 
 

Appropriate presentations will be made as soon as the 
current Covid 19 restrictions are fully lifted.  
 

Lion David Wilson 
District Governor 105N 

Mental Health Awareness  
 

The coronavirus pandemic has resulted in a dramatic increase in the number of people in the UK and around the 
world who are experiencing increased levels of stress or other mental illnesses such as anxiety and depression. With 
that in mind we are holding a Mental Health Awareness event.  
 

Being able to identify when a person is starting to experience the early stages of stress, anxiety or depression can 
make the difference between the individual recovering quickly and continuing with their everyday lives or the 
possible development of a chronic illness which could have long lasting effects upon both their physical and mental 
wellbeing. 
 

Who should attend:  
 

Any lion who has an interest in Mental Health and Wellbeing or would like to know more about how to 
have a conversation about mental health and offer support to someone who may be experiencing Mental 
Health Issues. 
 

Location : Online, Virtual Event 
 

When : Thursday 20th August at 7.30pm -9.30pm 
 

The Aims of the event: 
 

¶ Raise awareness of the early signs of stress and mental health issues 

¶ Identify common triggers of stress and mental health issues 

¶ Build confidence to have a conversation with someone who may be experiencing stress or a mental health issues 

¶ How to support  and help a fellow lion member or someone you know 

¶ Signposting someone to sources of help and support 

 

Looking after your own mental health and wellbeing 
 

If you would like to attend the mental health awareness event, please email  

michelle@districtsecretariat.co.uk  
with the name(s) and email(s) of the people who would like to attend the event. 

Keighley Lions Club 
 

As the ólockdownô eases, we start with some amazing 
news; our immediate past president, Lion Hazel Jiggins 
has been presented with the Diamond Centennial award 
for services to Lionism.  

She has worked untiringly 
for the betterment of 
Keighley Lions. 
 

.We are so proud of her.  
 

Our present President, 
Lion Gordon Stowe will be 
retaining his position for 
another term, due to the 
lack of meetings, thus not 
being able to achieve his 
aims for the club. 

 

Meanwhile we have not been completely inactive for the 
past few months, we have made donations to the local 

mailto:michelle@districtsecretariat.co.uk
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Continued in next column 

Rachel 

The Executive Head of the school, Lucie Lakin said ñ The 
amazing donation of £1,800 from Wetherby Lions at the 
start of the COVID outbreak has enabled Wetherby High 
School to purchase a number of laptops to support 
students without access to a PC or laptop to have the 
best opportunities to continue with their learning during 
the closure period.  The impact of this support on 
learning for these students is making such an 
amazing difference and will help to ensure that all 
students return to school having had access to the all 
the resources they require to continue with their 
academic development.  We cannot thank you enough 
for your support which has been so greatly received by 
our students and families.ò 
 

When a humanitarian crisis strikes, the Lions Clubs 
Foundation of the British Isles works with, and is guided 
by, its own Lions members who are just ordinary people 
actively working at the heart of their communities.  
  

Your local Lions Club supports a wide range of good 
causes and local projects please visit 
 

 www.wetherbylions.org  
  

Want to get involved in supporting your local community?  
Please call 0345 833 9529 or contact  

secretary@wetherbylions.org  
 

Lion John Wardley 
Wetherby District Lions Club 

Continued overleaf 

Pocklington District Lions Club CIO 
 

Working with The Peoples Pantry  
 

Pocklington District Lions Club has been supporting The 
Peoples Pantry for some time, prior to and during the 
Covid-19 pandemic. We will continue to do so over the 
months ahead. In 2018/19 we provided an initial donation 
of £700 to kick-start our local food bank alongside our 
friends in Rotary and other voluntary organisations. In 
recent days we have injected a further £1,000 to help 
with running the bank at this time of crisis. 
 

Our Street Collection Initiative, a collaboration of Lions 
and members of our community, continues and we hope 
to increase the number of collection points going forward.  

scouts, helping a local childcare centre to buy paint etc. 
for a refurbishment, providing help to a family who 
suffered appalling flood damage, and towards the 
ongoing repairs to a dangerous porch for a retired 
lady. .African students support plus a few other 
grants to various associations. We are also delivering 
food parcels for the Salvation Army 
 
.  

Now into high tech mode, we are having ózoomô 
meetings, and helping those members who are not up 
to speed with all this malarkey!... We do have tentative 
plans for future events, but must await developments 
before any action is takené.raising funds will be a 
priority...Once normality returns, we are ready to 
go! 
 

Lion Harry Ambler 
Keighley Lions Club Marketing ^ Communications Officer 

Continued in next column 

 Wetherby District Lions Club 
 

Lions add extra ôbyteõ to lessons! 
 

Wetherby District Lions, with the assistance of the Lions 
Club Foundation of the British Isles, have been able to 
provide funding for laptops for students who are being 
educated at home during the COVID-19 crisis. 
 

Lion President Tim Ritson said: ñThis is a significant sum 
of money that we are putting to good use straightaway. 
This Coronavirus pandemic is hurting lots of local people 
in many different ways - just because we are all social 
distancing doesnôt stop us from caring - we are doing 
what we can and this cash injection will help us do 
more.ò  
 

Wetherby District Lions Club (CIO) will utilise the grant of 
£1,000.00 to support the funding of six laptops super-
vised by staff at our local Wetherby High School. During 
this critical time of school closure, young people are be-
ing educated at home via the internet. However, not all 
families are able to provide this equipment for their 
children.  

http://www.wetherbylions.org
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 Thirsk & Northallerton Lions Club CIO 
 

Thirsk and Northallerton Lions club had the pleasure of 
presenting Certificates of Appreciation to a group calling 
themselves Northallerton Heroes. Every Night during 
the first months of Lock down they ran through streets in 
Northallerton and the 2 adjoining villages of Brompton 
and Romanby throwing sweets out to the local children, 
and putting a smile on many adults face.  
Their routes were on Facebook with approximate times 
so many children lined the way in their own hero outfits 
waiting and greeting them. They had local businesses 
donating sweets and the public wanting to donate 
money so an online fund raising page was opened and 
they raised £1200 which has gone to 3 local Charities. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lion Christine Carr met up with them in the local park 
and presented the new Appreciation certificates 
for community volunteers in a time of crisis along with 
a box of well earned Heroes chocolates . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Lion Christine Carr 
Thirsk & Northallerton Lions Club 

This has already generated about 2,500 grocery and 
household items and continues to grow as more streets 
set up collection points.  This initiative has also attracted 
a number of cash donations from the generous residents 
of Pocklington and Market Weighton.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

At the time of publishing this feature we have a total of 
15 sites in residential streets and a number of 
commercial premises which we will continue to expand 
over time. The need for food banks has unfortunately 
become a feature of our lives in recent years and will be 
even more essential as we come out of the pandemic 
over the months ahead.  It is very simple to set up 
a network of street collection points and we urge our 
Lion colleagues around the District to adopt the idea. 
   

The Peoples Pantry and food banks in general, 
are always in need of more grocery, personal and 
household items. We can provide a list of those 
commodities which are in particularly high demand 
currently. 
 

For more details and information please call Lion 
Richard Knill on: 

  

Tel: 07970 697317  
Email: richardknill@hotmail.com   

Or  
pocklingtonlions@gmail.com 

 

Lion Richard Knill 
Pocklington District Lions Club 

  

Continued overleaf 

Brighouse & District Lions Club 
 

Brighouse & District Lions has managed to stay in touch 
and have  meetings on Zoom. Also during the earlier 
few months we had a  lady visiting who has shown 

mailto:richardknill@hotmail.com
mailto:pocklingtonlions@gmail.com

